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Press Release – 15th September 2008
Following recent events in Landford, Wiltshire Police wish to highlight the Stay Out Stranger (SOS) messages to all residents. Wiltshire is one of the safest counties in the country and distraction type offences have dramatically reduced by over a half compared to last year and Wiltshire is at the forefront of detecting this type of offence in the country.
The SOS campaign promotes steps that can be taken to avoid becoming a victim of a distraction burglary. These offenders operate by diverting the occupier’s attention whilst they or an accomplice search the house for money or valuables. These people are known as ‘distraction burglars or bogus callers’ and many distraction techniques are used including requesting a glass of water or asking to phone a vehicle breakdown service. 
Offenders can be very convincing and look smartly dressed and pose as ‘officials’ such as those from the waterboard or council and ask the occupier to perform a task such as turning on their taps. Distraction burglars are not always men; they can sometimes work in pairs or teams and include women and children and will use any story to trick occupiers into letting them in. 

‘Rogue Traders’ may pretend to be builders or gardeners and try and convince occupiers that work needs to be carried out when in fact it does not need doing at all and then try to charge extortionate amounts.

Detective Chief Inspector, Jerry Dawson said: “These offenders prey on the vulnerable and elderly and together with our partner agencies we are working to prevent this type of crime. We take distraction burglary very seriously and urge people to report suspicious incidents immediately. “
DCI Dawson continued: “Family members and neighbours can play a key role by encouraging the elderly not to open their door to strangers, keeping an eye out for suspicious callers and stressing the importance of the Stay Out Stranger messages.”
Occupiers are asked to remember the following advice:
· Always keep your door shut and locked.

· If someone comes to your door and you aren’t expecting a caller it is important that you check who it is by using a spy-hole or look through a window. DO NOT open the door to anyone you don’t know or are not expecting.

· Official visitors will always arrange an appointment with you beforehand – If no appointment has been made DO NOT open the door.

· DO NOT keep large amounts of cash at home – it is much safer in a bank or building society.

· Always keep purses and wallets hidden away from sight

· Never keep pin numbers with credit or debit cards

· Never agree to have work carried out by someone who is just passing, or believe such people in respect of any work needing to be done at all. If you think work might need to be done get quotes from three companies and ask friends and neighbours for recommendations.
· If you see anything suspicious or think a bogus caller may have called at your door, you must report it to the police immediately by calling 999.

More information is available on the Wiltshire Police website www.wiltshire.police.uk or from local police stations.

STAY

OUT
STRANGER!
